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Disclaimer: This technical document has been prepared by LABC Warranty exclusively for the benefit of our registered customers. Its 
sole purpose is to provide guidance on the utilisation and interpretation of technical requirements pertinent to the Warranty cover 
offered by LABC Warranty. Please note that this document is not intended for circulation or use beyond the aforementioned purpose. 
The information presented herein is for general guidance only and does not constitute professional advice. Registered customers and 
any other party accessing this document are advised not to rely solely on the information contained within. Nothing in this document 
is intended to establish, nor should it be construed as creating, any contractual or legal obligations. In the event that any third party 
chooses to rely on the information provided, they do so entirely at their own risk. LABC Warranty explicitly disclaims any duty of care 
or liability that may arise from the use of or reliance on this document by any third party, howsoever arising.

Introduction
This technical document provides clarity around the reason that spray foam insulations are not acceptable to us as a  
Warranty provider.

What are spray foam insulations?
Spray foam insulations are available on the market and are occasionally specified for application to the underside of new and existing 
pitched roofs. These most commonly consist of either open or closed cell polyurethane which are marketed as methods to attain 
improved thermal performance and as a stabilisation method for weak or failing roof coverings. 

What are the industry concerns?
Over recent years, spray foams have become a topic of debate with their use and building defects such as condensation issues 
and associated defects have been reported. Also, there has been significant conjecture over the use of sprayed polyurethane (PU) 
foams in domestic property leading to confusion amongst surveyors and valuer’s about how to report on the condition of a roof with 
sprayed foam applied to the underside of the roof covering, and with some lenders refusing to offer mortgages on  
affected properties. 

Warranty stance
Given the continuing unease around the potential impact on Homeowners and lender issues (usually upon re-sale) surrounding the 
use of spray foam insulations, we have for Warranty purposes, taken the decision NOT to accept any spray foam insulations (even 
products which hold 3rd Party accreditation from a UKAS accredited body) for application to pitched or flat roofs. If this position 
changes in the future, we will provide an update. 

What Developers should action after reading this document?
Developers should not specify spray foam insulation for application to pitched or flat roofs.
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